Bradworthy CP School
Monday 18th December 2006

Dear Parents,

Murder at Muddlestone Manor

 The Christmas play was absolutely wonderful and I would like to congratulate everyone who took part.

The children have been working incredibly hard to get ready for the play this term and I have been incredibly impressed with their efforts. The children created something very special and they should be feeling very pleased with themselves. I am, as always, full of admiration for their attitude and work and I am feeling very proud of them all.

The play’s success is very much down to the children’s hard work but I would also like to thank the following people for their hard work. As always our play was a real team effort and it couldn’t possibly have taken place without a lot of support.

We would like to thank :

Costumes –
Julia Barker, Caroline Furse, Teena Cann, Mandy Andrew, Jaqui Radford, Sarah Thomas, Val Brown and all the parents who made things at home.

Tickets etc. -
Rose Millman and Sandra Bailey.

Scenery –
Val Brown, Clare Rothwell and Bryan Sentence.

Music –

Dave Dawson and Becky Daniel.

Director –
Mike Furber.

Refreshments –
Our PTA and especially Dawn Wilkie who baked hundreds of mince pies.

I would also like to say a very special thank you to Tim Payne and John Baker for their amazing work building us a new stage which will be a permanent feature in our school hall from now on.

I know that it is going to get a huge amount of use in the years to come and we are very grateful to them both.

DVD
I’d like to thank Tim Payne who spent most of last week at the back of the school hall videoing the school play. He’s produced a DVD of the play and I think that it provides an excellent, and lasting, souvenir.

He has offered to produce these DVDs as a fund raiser for the school and we will be selling them at £5.00 each. If you would like one please fill in the form at the bottom of this letter and return it to the school office. If you are paying by cheque please make it payable to DCC.
Please note that we wont be supplying any DVDs until the start of next term.

Christmas Meal

I would like to thank our kitchen staff , Janet and Angie, for their work in producing such a wonderful meal for over one hundred and thirty of us last Friday. We are very lucky to have such excellent cooks in school.

Our staff acted as waiters and waitresses and the children were entertained with Christmas music, Christmas crackers, party poppers and helium filled balloons.

The children and staff had a great time.
School Kitchens

The menu and an order form for next half term has been sent out with this letter and as you will see we will be providing the children with the usual excellent range of healthy food.

I think that we are very lucky to be able to offer our children such a good service.

The fact that the school has run its own catering contract for nearly three years now has meant that we have been able to source the best local food that we can find and it has also meant that we have been able to keep prices low.
The amount we charge hasn’t gone up for nearly four years now and last terms price was 25p a day cheaper than other Devon schools. Apparently we have the cheapest school dinners in Britain which is an interesting claim to fame!!!

As I’m sure you will have worked out by now we will be putting the cost of school dinners up to £1.50 a day from the start of next term.
This is due to rising costs and if we are to maintain the current high standards of meals we have no option but to make this small rise.

I believe that our meals still offer excellent value for money and it is still worth noting that we are still 15p a meal cheaper than other Devon schools.
Academic Standards

We have received some quite interesting news which relates to the academic performance of our children as they progress through the school.
Obviously it’s very positive, or I probably wouldn’t be bringing it up!!!, and you may have already read about it in the local papers.

If you haven’t full details are contained in our own newspaper, which will be available tomorrow. 
Guitar

We will be offering guitar lessons next term.
If your child would like to take part please return the form at the bottom of this letter (either tomorrow or at the start of next term) and we will make the relevant arrangements.

The lessons will take place during school hours and we will organise a rota so that the children don’t miss the same lessons each week (this is how we organise piano lessons and it works well).
The lessons will cost around £3 each depending on how many children sign up, and if your child enrols we will need a commitment that they will take part in a block of 10 lessons.

Please don’t send any money in at this point.

I’ll let you have full details at the start of next term.
School Newspaper
The latest addition of the school newspaper has been completed by the children in Class 5 today.
A copy will be sent home with the children tomorrow and additional copies will be available from Balsdon’s shop over Christmas. 
Christmas Party / Disco
The Christmas party which we hold each year for children in Classes 1 and 2 will take place tomorrow afternoon (Tuesday 19th December) in school.
As well as party food and games the children will be entertained by " Bobo the Clown" and there will also be plenty of gifts. Children in Classes 1 and 2 don't have to wear their uniform to school tomorrow.
The Christmas disco for children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will take place this evening, from 7.00pm to 9.00pm in the school hall. Free drinks and snacks will be available for the children.
There will be no charge for either of these activities thanks to the PTA's fund raising.
Church Service

This morning’s carol service in the village church was lovely and it was really nice that so many parents were able to join us.

Dates

Last Day of Term


Tuesday 19th December

Start of Spring Term

Monday 8th January

Spring Half Term


Friday 16th February – Friday 23rd February

Last Day of Spring Term

Thursday 5th April
Start of Summer Term

Monday 23rd April
We always appreciate the support of parents and it has been very nice to see so many of you in school to support the various Christmas events that have taken place over the last few weeks.

I’m sure you have enjoyed coming in to school and we have certainly been delighted to welcome you.

Everyone at Bradworthy School would like to wish you a very happy Christmas. I’m sure we’ll all have a very good holiday and we look forward to seeing the children safely back in school on the 8th January.

We are already looking forward to a happy and productive new year in school.

Yours sincerely
Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Bradworthy CP School
December 2006
Murder at Muddlestone Manor DVD Order Form.
Name:
I would like to order ________ DVD(s) of the school Christmas play at a cost of £5.00 each.
I enclose cash / a cheque (payable to DCC) for £ _________ .
Signed:
Guitar Tuition

Child’s Name:
I would like my child to take guitar lessons during the spring term.
I understand that this will cost about £3 per lesson (total cost of £30 for 10 lessons) depending on the number of children who sign up, and that I can pay this weekly, or in one go at the start if I prefer.
I understand that I will be committing my child to 10 lessons.
Signed:
